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June 2, 2025 

 

Gerald Velazquez III, President/CEO  

Cumberland County Improvement Authority 

745 Lebanon Road 

Millville, New Jersey 08332 

 

Dear Mr. Velazquez, 

 

The New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection’s Division of Sustainable Waste 

Management, Bureau of Solid Waste Planning and Licensing is in receipt of a request for 

administrative action to the Cumberland County District Solid Waste Management Plan (County 

Plan) dated May 13, 2025. This amendment to the County Plan proposes County Plan inclusion 

of the Donloss, LLC Class A Recycling Facility, to be located at 3000 and 3006 East Main 

Street, Block 525, Lots 39 and 40 in the City of Millville. The request proposes acceptance of 

source-separated non-putrescible metal, glass, paper, plastic containers, corrugated cardboard, 

and other cardboard with an inbound capacity of 250 tons per day. The request proposes hours of 

operation of 7:00 am to 7:00 pm, Monday through Friday, and 8:00 am to 12:00 pm on Saturday, 

for the receiving, storing, transferring, and processing of materials. 

 

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b)3, the inclusion of Class A recycling facilities can be 

accomplished via administrative action. Therefore, the County Plan inclusion of the Donloss, LLC 

Class A Recycling Facility is hereby approved as an administrative action pursuant to N.J.A.C. 

7:26-6.11. 

 

If you have any questions relative to this action, please contact me at (609) 940-5805 or Amy Entin 

at Amy.Entin@dep.nj.gov. 

 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

Jill Aspinwall, Section Chief 

Bureau of Solid Waste Planning and Licensing 
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